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I am writing to recommend Coppell High School Class of 2021 senior Sally Parampottil be named 2021 National 
Scholastic Press Association Writer of the Year. 
 
For 2020-2021, Sally served the editor-in-chief of our school newspaper, The Sidekick. I have served as adviser of this 
program for 16 years and Sally is truly one of the best overall journalists and individuals to come through my 
classroom. 
 
Prior to the start of the 2019-2020 school year, I established a goal for our program to be the best high school sports 
section in the nation. This is a lofty goal, but one which I felt was attainable. In recent years, I felt we had slipped in 
our sports coverage and content as a result from less students being interested in sports journalism. 
 
I needed a student to lead this effort and I immediately thought of Sally, as I selected her as the executive sports 
editor for The Sidekick and CoppellStudentMedia.com. Needless to say, Sally did not disappoint in the role.  
 
We are a large Class 6A (highest classification in Texas) suburban school with a massive athletics department, in 
addition to club sports. Sally created spreadsheets and schedules to ensure all events were covered with reporters 
and photographers. She developed relationships with each coach and the key players on the varsity teams.  
 
Sally established a series, The Sportlight. which profiles a different junior varsity boys and girls athlete each week. 
Her section had gamers, advances, features, Q&A’s, videos, and podcasts. Is there truly a way to determine if the 
best sports section in the nation goal was met? Not really. But I can say that the sports section this past year 
exceeded even my lofty expectations. This would not have happened without Sally. 
 
Her portfolio for the past  two years does make her, in my opinion, the best student writer in the country. “Stick to 
sports” has become a social media response to athletes or sports journalists who engage and express their thoughts 
on politics and social issues. 
 
Thankfully, Sally doesn’t “stick to sports.” While she spent much of the year on Friday nights covering football and 
Saturday mornings covering swimming, Sally also spent days talking to students who are essential workers during 
COVID-19. She spent hours sorting through data to breakdown the rosters of each Coppell team based on race. 
 
Sally wrote columns about what it is like to be a female sports journalist and the challenges this presents. During 
fall, winter and spring breaks, Sally kept working as the news never stops. When schools closed in March 2020 and 
we went to distance learning from home, Sally never missed a beat and neither did her sports section – despite the 
fact there would not be a single high school sporting event the remainder of the school year. She found a fun to way 
to produce content – getting the staff to participate in the 2020 The Sidekick Olympics through home submitted 
videos and Zoom, with events ranging from page design to speed typing to chess.  

 
I believe all of this makes her the best overall journalist and student in our program.  

 
Thank you for your time and consideration of Sally.  
 

Chase Wofford 
The Sidekick newspaper adviser 
214.496.6239 
cwofford@coppellisd.com 
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